
 

 

Tena koutou Roseneath whanau 

ROAD SAFETY  

We continue to be concerned with the 

safety of our children as they negotiate 

a busy road, particularly when you have 

had to park in a tricky place to drop off 

or pick up.  

Over the past few weeks we have had a 

few very scary near misses with children 

crossing near Lindum Terrace as drivers 

turn around to come back up to park at 

the school. Please be really alert and 

careful when you turn here - our precious 

children can be hard to see.  

We have heard, and we share, your 

concerns around the challenges with drop 

off and pick up around our school, and 

have been in touch with the Council to 

look at possible solutions. The roading 

team are scheduled to visit our school to assess and discuss what might work best for us. If you 

have particular ideas or concerns to share, please email me on principal@roseneath.school.nz  and 

I will make sure I share these with the Roading Assessment team. Thank you for those that have 

already contributed their thinking.  

 

ASSEMBLY  

Please join us tomorrow at 9:05am whern Lower Deck will be hosting our assembly.  

 

DONATIONS AND PAYMEN TS 2018  

Thank you for your patience as we have prepared donation and payment information for you. We 

know many of you are keen to start payments and we are emailing payment information tomorrow. 

Please see the attached letter from the Board of Trustees that explains the information about 

school donations and how we use your donations at our school. Many of our parents like to pay for 

school things by regular payments - please contact Joanne at office@roseneath.school.nz  to get 

the information for setting up an automatic payment.  
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CERTIFICATE 

RECIPIENTS  

We would like to make a 

correction that Sam L 

received a certificate.  

YUMMY STICKERS  

We are still collecting 

these, so please keep 

bringing them to the 

office.  
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Our vision  

Aft making pancakes  
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VOLUME 6                                       P AGE 2 

BEACH DAY-  FRIDAY 2N D MARCH  

What great fun was had! Thank you to those families that joined us, it 

was fantastic to have so much support from parents walking down and 

back, and at the beach. Children worked together in their Houses to 

create some pretty impressive sand sculptures in a shorter time frame. 

We loved seeing the creativity! Following morning tea our teachers ran a 

variety of different activities; races, beach volleyball and cricket, hoops 

and elastics, sand play and parachute games.   

 

CAMP INFORMATION EVENINGS -  MONDAY 5 TH AND TUES-

DAY 6 TH MARCH 

Thank you to those that joined us at our Camp Information meetings. We 

outlined the broad structure of the camps, the estimated costs, how 

fundraising throughout the year helps with this, and how we will be shar-

ing information throughout the year. Please touch base with your childõs 

class teacher if you would like a copy of the notes. A key message is that 

we are doing everything we can to ensure we are    organised as early as 

possible, and that we communicate information about our camps with you 

nice and early so that you can plan for them too. We want all of our Year 5 -8 children to participate in these exciting       

opportunities. You can start paying towards camp costs as early as you would like to, and many of our parents pay for camp 

throughout the year. Joanne can give you the information to set up an Automatic Payment - email her on                            

office@roseneath.school.nz . Please talk to us if you have any questions or concerns about the Term 4 camps. We want to 

make it as easy as possible!  

 

PAT AND STAR TESTING  

Your child in Years 3 and up may have spoken to you about recent testing they have done. Like many NZ schools, we run this 

standardised testing for reading comprehension, vocabulary, spelling and grammar, listening comprehension and mathematics. 

You might remember doing similar tests and you will be pleased to know they have been updated since our day! Check out 

http://www.nzcer.org.nz/tests/understanding -pats -parents -and-community if you would like to read more about these tests. 

The results give us lots of useful information about your childõs current knowledge and how we can progress their learning. 

We get a sense of overall patterns across our classes and the results help us refine what we teach. We can compare how our 

Roseneath students do with national norms. Even though these tests are really useful, we are very aware that they are only a 

small snapshot of your child as a whole learner, and that their performance in a 40 minute test does not define them! Some 

of our learners perform particularly well in test situations, and others find it more stressful and are not able to showcase 

everything they know. We will be sharing relevant information at the upcoming Parent Conferences alongside other infor-

mation about your childõs learning this year. 

 

NZEI CAMPAIGN MEETIN G -   

We all want to attract and retain teachers  

The NZEI have advised that there will be union meetings during the school day in March.   There are significant issues in re-

cruiting and retaining teachers in ECE, Primary and Secondary education throughout New Zealand.   In general, these issues 

relate to time, recognition and resourcing.   

As an employer, we need to allow our staff to attend these union meetings.   For our staff, this will be  15 March  at the 

ASB Sports Centre, one at  10.00am  and another at  2.00pm .  To ensure all staff can attend and to minimise the impact 

on the school and parents, we will send some of our staff to the morning meeting and some to the afternoon meeting.   To do 

this, we will be combining classes and in most cases, one teacher will be covering a few classes for this period of time. For  

our students in Aft, Lower Deck, Upper Deck and our Year 4s from Lower Bridge, they will return from swimming at 1:40pm 

with their class teachers, and will be supervised by Mrs Broadmore and a reliever until the end of the day. If you would    

prefer to collect your child straight after swimming please let us know.  

 

 

 

Beach Volley ball  
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VOLUME 6                                                P AGE 3 

 TABLOID SPORTS DAY M ONDAY 19TH MARCH  

Our School Leaders are busy designing the Tabloid Sports day for 

this year. We hold our Tabloid Sports at Crawford Green. We leave by 

bus shortly after 9am, and return at 1:30pm.  

Children will need sunsafe gear and sensible clothing for the weather 

and the activities. They will need their morning tea and lunch.  

We need your permission and would love parent help for this event. 

We have sent a paper copy of the notice home today, please either 

return your permission slip or email your class teacher with permission 

and whether you can help.  

  

YEAR 4- 8 PARENT - TEACHER CONFERENCES, TUESDAY 

20TH AND THURSDAY 22ND  MARCH 

Our Goal Setting and information sharing conferences are scheduled for Tuesdsay 20th and Thursday 22nd March. We are 

looking forward to meeting with you and your child! These conferences are primarily for our students in Years 4 -8 (Lower 

Bridge, The Long Boat and Upper Bridge). Please log on to www.schoolinterviews.co.nz  and use the code 6whxz to book your 

time. Let us know if you have any issues with booking your conferences, we can help.  

 

YEAR 1- 3 ANNIVERSARY PROGRESS CONFERENCES TUESDAY 20TH AND THU RSDAY 22ND MARCH 

FOR SOME CHILDREN  

We like to meet with parents when your child is near a birthday, or half way through their birthday year. That might be this 

term or next. Jenni, Maria or Hayden will be in touch if this is the time to meet with you, and you might like to book a meet ing 

for your junior child at the same time as booking one for older siblings. We know it can get a bit confusing so double check 

with your childõs teacher if you are unsure!  

 

FRIENDS  

Please support the Friends of Roseneath School fundraising carwash on Sunday 11 

March.   Please follow this link and sign up for the shifts and tasks that you are able to 

help out with and the car washing equipment you can bring along.     If you are busy that 

day, maybe you could distribute flyers round your neighbourhood or do some baking for 

us to sell instead?     

 https://www.volunteersignup.org/QKF3C  

Any queries, contact Joanne Lyall on calvi.lyall@gmail.com or Mob. 021 617 878  

GENERAL 

Specialist Vein Health  are sponsoring 4 junior golf tournaments at Miramar Links Golf Club.   Open to all children aged 7 ð 12 

years.  The competition will be an ambrose format over 5 holes and each team will consist of 3 children and 1 adult to         

supervise.  Cost $15 per child per tournament. Tournament dates: Sunday 6 th  May, Sunday 20 th  May, Sunday 27 th  May and 

Sunday 10th  June starting at 2pm.Shared prizes of $1500 in sports vouchers to be won.   info@golfstudio.co.nz  

10 - 18 yrs 7.30 - 8.30 Wednesday at The Circus Hub   11 Hutchinson Rd Wellington .5 - 9 year classes Wednesday 4.30 - 

5.30pm or Sunday   2.30 - 3.30pm, call 0800CHEERL   or email or   office@allstarcheerleaders.co.nz  

Babysitting Ʒ I am 16 and in my last year at Wellington East Girls College. I live locally and am looking for babysitting. Please 

ring Bridie ʣʧʬʨʬʧʨʫʩʦ  
Circus HubñHoliday programmes  

paul@chesspower.co.nz  -  chess club 

www.grandtraining.co.nz   holiday programmes  

www.hcjh.org.nz   -  Junior hockey  

Learn Savvy Skills -  Be Calm on Demand: Hataitai Bowling Clubrooms Wednesday 14 March 7 -8pm 

Beach DayñBeing proud of their sand creation  
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